Meeting Minutes
SMRHS Proto Ops Committee
June 25, 2013
Invitees:

Norm Alexander

X-Ron Fritz

Tim Grover

Brenton MacDonald

Daryl Muck

Bob Schott

Ed Zeis

X = Did not participate

Purpose:

Review Proto Ops experience to date and discuss refinements and changes
Meeting Minutes:
Current Operations

Proto Ops – 8/2 Op session review

The 8/2 op session ran really smoothly, despite getting off to a late start.   For some reason, crew members arrived later than usual.  This delayed getting power out, consisted and put on trains so trains didn’t start rolling until about 8:15.

The new train instruction cards seemed to work well.   Road crews did what was expected without asking for any clarifications from the Trainmaster, which was one of the primary goals of the new instructions.   Crews spotted a couple of errors and omissions to the cards, which will be fixed for the next session.  Trainmaster Norm spent most of the night “observing” and got to run a couple of trains at the very end of the session.

We ran all the trains in the line-up except the two passenger trains, which were annulled due to only having 2 road crews.

We crewed separate Oroville (Dave Megath) and Marysville (new guy Brian Hicks) switchers and both jobs kept busy most of the night.   Estimate between 25 and 30 inbound cars for Oroville/Marysville.  Bob Schott got the new Oroville card pockets labeled before the session so that was a big help.  Thanks, Bob.  Dave said he had a blast running the new, improved Oroville.  

R Street had about 15 cars out and 15 cars in and kept the one-person crew busy for about 90 minutes.    

12th Street yard ran really well.   Trains were ready when needed and it seemed that the 2 yard operators (Bob Rohwer and Ron Fritz) were busy classifying cars almost continuously.  

There were some layout problems crews had to content with though.  A switch that wouldn’t throw in Oakland Pier and another one in R Street.  The switch to the Oakland Terminal RR track in West Oakland was shorting out at the beginning of the session but “self healed” later on.   Probably due to an uninsulated track gap that closed up when it was warmer.

A couple of things to address before the next session:

1.  We had an experienced guest running R Street (Dave Houston).  He mentioned that a map of R Street would have been helpful.  Bob was asked to print an R Street map.
2.  The map of Martinez doesn’t show a place for the Martinez Team Track, although we have waybills for it.    Bob was asked to edit the Martinez map for this and deploy a new one.
We also reviewed some post-ops layout car location statistics gathered by Norm.   We’ll do this after each op session to see how and where the car fleet flows from month to month.
Review Next Steps list – See updated list for details

Trainmaster – Role and Responsibility review.  
Moved/Seconded/Passed (MSP) – to adopt the Trainmaster Roles and Responsibility document.  

Aprons for Proto Ops – Update from Tim Grover

Tim researched our options.   

Home Depot – 3 pockets ($0.77 each) 

Lowes – 2 pockets ($0.98 each)
Home Depot “bucket apron” 5 pockets with hammer loops ($6.97)

Bucket apron was deemed unacceptable due to hammer loops that could catch on things and concern it might not be large enough for some members to wear.

Daylight Sales

Dave Houston Daylight Sales apron – plain $5.00

We could add a logo to this.  We’d need to run 50 items to make graphics cost-effective.  We could run different items using the same logo graphics though.  Such as combining an apron and a T-shirt order for 50 items.  

If we logo anything we would use the Sierra Central logo.   We’d not add a “Proto Ops” marking since aprons could be used for both Proto Ops and the narrow gauge layout ops.  

T shirts are $10 to 2XX and $1 per X for larger sizes.   Adding a pocket add $3.

It is not clear how much interest there is among club members for purchasing club T-shirts.  Ops Committee members will informally canvas the membership to gauge interest in T-shirts.

Another option would be to check the OpSig website and purchase their aprons.   We could get a logo apron that way and order just the number we need.

Suggested we get a few cheap aprons to see how much interest there is in members using them during op sessions.

Moved/Seconded/Passed (MSP) – Purchase 5 aprons  in time for the September op session.   We will get some from Home Depot and Some from Lowes to see how the different styles work.    Tim will do this.

Throttles – Recommendations to club for purchasing more club throttles

· Keddie Yard

· 12th Street

· Local switchers

· Radio UT4’s for road crews

For now we will just concentrate on throttles for the yards.  Wired UT4-s would be best.   These should be labeled as being for Proto Ops and stored with the other Proto Ops supplies.

Moved/Seconded/Passed (MSP) – Recommend to the board that the club purchase 3 wired UT-4 throttles – 2 for 12th Street and 1 for Keddie.  

Use of Hold Cards
The volume of the waybills and size of the car fleet are planned using Hold cards to switch out 50% of the cars on spot in each community each op session.  We will monitor how the 50% hold-back is working as we run more sessions with the larger Core Car fleet.

Moved/Seconded/Passed (MSP) – To use hold cars.  

Waybills 

We review the reasons behind deploying 2-cycle waybills and rotating waybills to new cars.

2-cycle waybills are much easier to manage.  We can add or subtract waybills to adjust traffic volume to an industry without impacting any other industry.

Moved/Seconded/Passed (MSP) – Use 2-cycle waybills, except for a very few moves between online industries.  

Reassigning waybills between cars.  Easiest to do for cars that have completed their last move when setting up trains in the staging yards (SLC/GN and Desert Yard).  Due to the way traffic moves, about ¼ to 1/3 of the cars are in the staging yards at the end of a Proto Ops session.  This means over the course of 3-4 months, each core car will get a new waybill.   

Moved/Seconded/Passed (MSP) – Reassign waybills after a car completes its last move.  

Car Fleet

Update of fleet size & composition – Audit shows 353 cars o the layout, plus 12 more added since last op session.
Ed will do an audit of the layout after Bob updates the car roster with the last 12 cars.   

What car types do we still need?
Bob shared results of his research of car types used by California RRs, combined with the car type needs for our waybilled Proto Ops industries.  Car types we still need:
· XM – 26

· GS – 9

· TA – 6 (Chemical)

· TM – 1 (oil and general)

· RS – 8 (produce reefers)

· FM – 4

· FB – 6

Fleet car type profile comparison to 1948 Car Builder’s Cyclopedia – discuss and vote

Moved/Seconded/Passed (MSP) – Maintain a core car fleet that is tailored to our online industries instead of the 1948 Car Builder’s Cyclopedia.  

Moved/Seconded/Passed (MSP) – Work towards a car type distribution based on California traffic as proposed in Bob’s Excel analysis

Track changes to enhance Proto Ops

Keddie trackage improvements

Bob shared a drawing of proposed track changes, which included a redesigned Reno.    For now we will concentrate on just Keddie Yard.  Bob will create a new version showing

· A crossover between 2 yard tracks nearest layout edge

· A another passing siding between main and wall

· Can be used for staging and a holding place for passenger train layover


Changes to Roundhouse trackage (less whisker tracks, spur for spotting waybilled cars) to be considered later.

Bob will create a revised Keddie proposal for the bullet items above

12th Street trackage improvements

We discussed proposed trackage changes.   With the planned addition of a Boiler Shop building there will not be room to extend the west yard lead.   We will not recommend doing this.

Looking at the layout, we decided to recommend a different track arrangement for a spur to the roundhouse for spotting waybilled cars.  

· Add crossover between 2 yard tracks nearest layout edge

· Add crossovers to connect bottom track in A/D yard with top track in classification yard on both ends.

· Add a new spur to the roundhouse for spotting waybilled cars. 

Bob will create a revised 12th Street proposal for the bullet items above

ACTION ITEMS:

· Everyone
· Investigate options for op session aprons and report back to the committee
· Chat with members to assess their interest in modeling Sierra Central equipment
· Tim
· Investigate options for op session aprons and report back to the committee
· Bob 

· Enhance the Martinez map to show where the Team Track is.
· Print a map for R Street.
· Send out revised track proposals for 12th Street Yard and Keddie
